
 

Hi Everyone: 

There was a lot of feedback about the cemetery tour with folks asking for the docent scripts. I took the 

scripts and the accompanying photos and developed a special edition newsletter so you can have a 

permanent copy.  Docent photos are captured on the last page. The cemetery tour was so popular that 

we’ll probably do it again next year. A huge THANK YOU to the planners, docents, and others who made 

this such a successful venture. 

Ready for Halloween? The LVHS is setting up headquarters at 2642 Bonita Avenue to hand out candy.  I 

will be there dressed as a witch – my alternate personality. Come by and “trick or treat” with the LVHS.  

Our presentation on the history of Redlands is coming up on Sunday, November 3rd. We’ll be at the 

Veteran’s Hall at 1550 Bonita Avenue.  This event is free and open to the public. A flyer is attached. 

We have a special invitation from La Verne City Manager Bob Russi to meet with him on Tuesday, 

November 5th, at 6:00pm in the City Hall Council Chambers.  Bob wants to talk with us about the local 

funding proposal for public safety and essential services in La Verne.  Come to this meeting and help 

shape the future of La Verne. 

The LVHS is co-sponsoring a bicycle tour with the La Verne Bicycle Coalition on Saturday, November 

23rd, starting at 9:00am.  We will tour some of the homes of the pioneers we are visiting at the 

cemetery. See the attached flyer for details. This is a “family-friendly” event. 

A walking tour is planned for Sunday, December 7th, from 12:00pm-1:30pm.  Ben Jenkins and Anne 

Collier will lead a tour on the University of La Verne campus, telling us about “Things that Aren’t There 

Anymore at ULV.” Join us in front of the Hanawalt House at 2058 Second Street at 12:00pm. 

Finally, save Saturday, December 14th, from 2:00-5:00pm, for a LVHS-sponsored holiday party on Third 

Street. Members of the LVHS are working on a community get together featuring refreshments, vintage 

sale items, and live music. Stay tuned for a flyer.  This is another “family-friendly” event. 

Celebrate with the LVHS.              

Sherry Best 

Sherry Best, LVHS President 
 

“Preserving Old La Verne’s Environment, Making History for the Future.” 

 


